Town of Cooper 
Select Board Meeting Minutes

Saturday, May 22, 2021 at 8 am
Meeting opened at 8:00 AM
Present: Dan Ackley, Laurie Pike, Brenda Gove, Danny Sullivan, John Viselli, Karen Holmes & Kathy Hull
Brenda made the motion to accept the tax collector’s reports and approve and sign the treasurer’s warrant. 2nd by Dan with all in favor.
Brenda made the motion to accept the minutes as written from the previous meeting. 2nd by Dan with all in favor.

The status of the cemeteries was discussed. Albert Stehle will probably be working on General Cooper’s and the West Ridge Cemeteries this year if the cost is approved at the annual meeting.

Danny Sullivan spoke at length about adding fiber high speed broadband to homes in Cooper. He has been working on this project for several years and helped other towns in the area. The Town of Cooper should join the Down East Broadband Utility Network (DBU). Some of the financial support for this project will be stimulus money and possibly grant money. The board will also need to prepare a warrant article to take to the annual meeting for funds and support. 
Kathy brought some suggestions to the board for future projects that could involve the Community Center Friends. 
The board will be working on the town report and warrant during the next few meetings.

Next Meeting: June 5 at 8 am
Meeting adjourned at: 9:15 am
